WORK SESSION OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES Monday, April 5, 2021 INC. VILLAGE OF FARMINGDALE

The Work Session of the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Farmingdale was held remotely on Monday, April 5, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Ralph Ekstrand

Deputy Mayor William Barrett

Trustee Cheryl Parisi Trustee Walter Priestley Trustee Anthony Addeo Administrator Brian Harty Deputy Clerk Barbara Kelly Attorney Claudio DeBellis

Building Superintendent Stephen Fellman

Mayor Ekstrand opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

The following topics were discussed:

- Regularly scheduled business items:
 - Corrections to minutes
- Tonight's public hearings/Hearings to be scheduled:
 - Sterling Green (D&F) Deputy Mayor Barrett discussed the location of the dumpster
- Fire Department:
 - Installation of Officers
 - o New chief's car is coming at the end of May
- Building Department:
 - Part of the fencing on Robbie Lee's property came down. Kenny Tortoso & crew fixed it.
 - o Trustee Priestley mentioned that there was never any fencing along the railroad and the site should be protected.
- Highway Department:
 - o The new sweeper has been delivered
 - New fence has been delivered for one side of Gerngras Park. Patrick Tortoso will be installing the fence on the north side of the park He will also replace the broken estate fencing along South Front Street.

WORK SESSION OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES Monday, April 5, 2021 INC. VILLAGE OF FARMINGDALE

Trustee Parisi asked to look at the chain link fencing on the north side and also asked if we could have the LIRR clean up their mess on the north side. Mayor Ekstrand also said we should look at the LIRR crossing on Merritts Road to see if it also needs to be cleaned up. Trustee Priestley also asked that the trestle on Merritts Road and Conklin Street be looked at.

• Water Department:

- Adminstrator Harty will be getting a schedule for the construction of the new water tower.
- Code Department:
 - o Two new code officer will be hired.
- Worker's Comp discussed the two proposals

There being no further work session business, the Board adjourned to the regular meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Harty – Village Administrator